
Thursday, February 15, 2018 

Message from Superintendent Robert W. Runcie 

Today is a heartbreaking day across our community.  We are all hurting for the victims, 

families and Marjory Stoneman Douglas High School Community. 

While Marjory Stoneman Douglas remains closed for the rest of this week, all other 

schools across our District are open, with increased law enforcement presence on all 

campuses.  Counselors are available at every school for students and staff needing 

support.  In addition, grief counselors are available at several locations in Parkland and 

Coral Springs – this information is available at browardschools.com.   

We know that dealing with this act of violence will take time – and we are going to do 

everything in our power to ensure our students, families and employees have the 

support they need. 

We are here for you. Please continue to keep the Marjory Stoneman Douglas 

community in your thoughts and prayers. 

Robert W. Runcie 

Superintendent of Schools 


